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Peter Larner writes: 

Six members attended on a sunny and very warm day. The 

reserve was its usual attractive self, but there were some 

changes. This year there were no 

Fragrant Orchids and the Dy-

erôs Greenweed appeared to 

have declined even further from 

its abundance of three years ago.  

Over 200 spikes of Pyramidal 

Orchid had been counted, but 

almost all of them were quite 

small ï about 3 or 4 inches tall.  

Yellow Wort and Centaury 

were plentiful. 

 

The Ringlet was probably the 

most numerous butterfly, but there were lots of Marbled 

Whites and Meadow Browns. In all 15 species were rec-

orded, the last a Brimstone that flew into the reserve just 

as we were leaving. 

 

After a meeting at the Chequers Inn ï to compare notes 

etc ï a visit was made to Madbanks - the other half of 

this reserve. As expected, this area was locked, and its 

appearance, as seen from over the gate, was not inspiring.  

Not many wildflowers were visible and very few butter-

flies were seen ï a startling contrast to Ledsham Dale. 
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Looking for the Pasque flower 

Centaury 

Blackneck moth 

Empis tessellata 

Abundant at Ledsham Banks 



Field Meeting at Fairburn Ings 16th July 

2014 

A fine breezy day but unfortunately only three members turned 

up.  By agreement the one non-botanist peeled off from the 

other two to look for birds and insects.     

Phyl Abbott writes: 

 

Several species were added to the plant list for the site. These 

included Chicory (Cichorium intybus), which was quite abun-

dant near the visitor centre, and Pyramidal Orchid 

(Anacamptis pyramidalis) in one of the damp grassland areas. 

Meadow Cranesbill (Geranium pratense) was seen alongside 

the paths. Strawberry Clover (Trifolium fragiferum), discov-

ered here only two years ago, had increased to half a dozen 

patches in the field near the top of the bank south of the river. 

Viperôs Bugloss (Echium vulgare) was splendid in several 

areas. 

On the edge of the car park, growing beside Common Centau-

ry (Centaurium erythraea), was a patch of a dwarf form of this 

plant, only 1 ï 3 inches tall, with brighter pink flowers ï very 

pretty. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

John Bowers writes: 

 

The first thing to greet me on entering the Reserve was 

the song of a Grasshopper warbler at an unexpectedly 

late date. Snatches of songs of Garden warbler and 

Blackcap were to be expected, as were the full songs of 

Whitethroats.  

  

Dragonflies were abundant and I recorded 10 species 

Unexpected was a male Aeshna juncea which thought it 

was a brooch and insisted on perching on my chest. A. 

grandis and A. cyanea were expected. Libellula quadri-

maculata was at the end of its season with a few battered 

males sitting round hoping for late females (sounds like 

my student days). Two male Libellula depressa were 

seen briefly. Sympetrum sanguineum were abundant and 

busy breeding. Among the damselflies, the season for 

Coenagrion puella was almost over but Enallagma cy-

athigerum and Lestes sponsa were active. A few Ischnu-

ra elegans completed the set.  It was too windy for decent 

photgraphs. 

 

There were several Eristalis intricarius but otherwise 

very few very common hoverflies and no Lepidoptera of 

note except for big numbers of both Large and Small 

skippers and a female Brimstone.  
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Chr

Chrysops relictus 

 

Eristalis intricarius 

Viperôs bugloss (Echium Vulgare) 


